
creating and leading a strong, cohesive, accountable leadership team within our portfolio. 

Please forward your feedback regarding our recent conversation. Thanks for your time. 

Terry Coworker 

Email address@goes here 



Connie’s strengths include her: 

- initiative. Connie is very driven and her success has reflected this. Part of her initiative is evidenced 
by her collaboration and inclusiveness of her leadership team as she supports them to also achieve success. 

- engagement as evidenced by her ability to compel others to want to work for her. An example of this is a 
recent statement from one of her direct reports who stated, “she makes me want to be a better Manager.”  

- commitment to her teams and to being a strong leader. Connie shows her commitment in how she works with 
her management team and the front line staff of her portfolio. She works with integrity and  commitment in 
aligning organizational goals with goals of our internal and external partners. 

- deep understanding of the business and what is required to be successful within our current business   
model. 

- coaching and mentorship capacity. Connie is very driven to teach others through a coaching and mentoring 
dialogue. This supports those who work with her to learn pros and cons of their actions and subsequent   
consequences within a safe and supportive environment. 

In working with Connie and her Leadership team for the completion of my Master of Arts in Leadership,      
I have had the opportunity to listen for areas of potential development.  

From this dialogue, the suggested areas of enhancement for Connie are: 

- patience. Given Connie’s drive to achieve results and get the job done decisively, she may benefit from 
being a little more patient in moving from point of understanding to point of  action.   

- to understand the components of Values-Based Leadership and its impact on her own personal practice.  
Connie leads from a place of values and if her own values and those she is working with, do not align, this 
is challenging for Connie. This is an area of development and ongoing feedback that I will provide for  
Connie as part of our ongoing dialogue regarding team development.  

- wider application of change management strategies in supporting change initiatives within her portfolio. 
Dialogue from her leadership teams shows a resounding theme of slowing the pace of change, whenever     
possible. This is another area of dialogue for our work with her team.  

- focus on team building and understanding the styles and needs of her direct leadership team.  This could 
include various team building workshops and in-services where her leadership team, who has only been    
together for five and a half months, would be able to forge stronger relationships.   

I appreciate the time and thought that my peer put into our conversation regarding my leadership style, 
strengths, and areas for improvement. I have been thinking about patience and ways to “slow myself down” 
when working with others to develop a collaborative work plan. One strategy I will try is to paraphrase 
and summarize others views and opinions to ensure I understand where they are at before proceeding with 
next steps. This may allow for more discussion and a greater commitment to the plan by the whole group.   


